
For the first time in twenty years, 
there was no Clean-Up at the Kerny.  
For only the second time in fifteen 
years, there was 
no race at the 
Kerny.   No Inva-
sive Species 
Walks or Bird 
Watches, either.    
Blue Mountain 
Wildlife’s activi-
ties were on hold 
w h i l e  t h e 
COVID-19 pan-
demic gave us new terms like “lock-
down” and “social distancing”. 

Fortunately, the Kerny was still 
open to the pub-
lic and the pub-
lic flocked to it 
to find a refuge 
from the stress-
es of pandemic 
life.   The Monu-
ment Parking 
Lot and the 
many trails saw 
much more traf-
fic than would be considered normal 
during any other spring.   Keeping 
the Kerny open was truly one of the 
bright spots for Blue Mountain 
Wildlife and the people of northern 
Berks this spring. 

Blue Mountain Wildlife can-
celled their April and May monthly 
meetings, but held the monthly 

meetings at the 
picnic area at the 
Monument Park-
ing Lot in June 
and July, where 
they are likely to 
remain for the 
foreseeable fu-
ture.  Other than 
routine mainte-
nance, nothing 

else is scheduled. 
Nature, as she always does, 

adapted.  The plantings in the new 
wetlands sprout-
ed and bloomed.  
Turtles sun-
bathed on the 
new platforms in 
the wetlands 
ponds.  Ground-
hogs and deer 
grazed, songbirds 
and waterfowl 
nested, and foxes 

and hawks hunted. 
While BMW lays low, the Kerny 

moves on.  Plan a visit this summer.  
Practice a little “social distancing” 
in the company of Mother Nature.  
You’ll be glad you did. 

THE COVID SPRING 

C A L E N D A R  O F  E V E N T S — S U M M E R  2 0 2 0   
Thursday August 13, 2020...BMW Monthly Business Meeting  6:00 to 8:00 pm  Monument Parking Lot KDRA 
Thursday September 10, 2020...BMW Monthly Business Meeting  6:00 to 8:00 pm  Monument Parking Lot KDRA 
Thursday October 8, 2020...BMW Monthly Business Meeting  6:00 to 8:00 pm  Monument Parking Lot KDRA 
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HELPING OUR 
FRIENDS 

Don Waldron (President): 610.562.3199 
Neven Dries (Vice-President) 

610.858.1904 
Gregg Adams (Secretary/Membership)  

610.562-1428 
Fred Herman (Treasurer): 610.207.5229 
P.O. Box 389 Hamburg, PA  19526 
www.BlueMountainWildlife.com 
info@BlueMountainWildlife.com 
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SAVING THE KERNY’S ABRUPT DIGGER BEES                                                                               KERRY GRIM

A year ago, Blue Mountain Wildlife reported 
on an effort to relocate a colony of ground-
nesting bees.  Mike Slater, the go-to guy in Berks 
County for insect-related knowledge, has been 
spearheading the project due to the I-78 bridge 
construction project which threatens one of the 
few colonies of such bees in Pennsylvania. 

Mike’s goal is to remove the bees, known as 
Abrupt Digger Bees or Chimney Bees, and relo-
cate the colony to a protected area, hopefully re-
turning them later when the bridge construction 
project is complete. The species is largely un-
known in Pennsylvania and special requirements 
are needed in order for their survival. Their nests 
are made by digging in soft soil. Each bee lays 
their egg in a chimney-like structure. There is no 
queen bee. Each bee lives their own life inde-
pendently of others, regardless of the other bees 
living in the colony. The habitat under the I-78 
bridge provides just the amount of sunlight and 

moisture while being sheltered from the worst of 
the weather. 

Major progress was made this year. Mike will 
attempt to move the bees but first they must 
place their eggs in soil placed in foam boxes, as 
opposed to the soil where they had nested previ-
ously. A breakthrough came when J. D. Eckman, 
the bridgework contractors, brought in a couple 
of bucket loads of mulch and spread over the ex-
isting basin soil where the bees had already 
started to build their chimneys. This forced the 
bees to build new chimneys in the soil in the 
foam boxes. The J. D. Eckman and their employ-
ees have gone well out of their way in helping 
with and supporting this project, for which we 
are very grateful. The foam boxes will soon be 
moved out of the area and the next phase of 
Mike’s project will continue. It is an ambitious 
project, requiring a lot of time and learning as 
the project progresses. 
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PA DEP SUBMITS PLANS TO DREDGE THE KERNY AND THEN REMOVE THE DAM  (CONTINUED)
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This spring, the I-78 Improvement Project 
started in the Hamburg area.  The work, between 
the PA Route 61 exit and the Hamburg exit, will 
add a third lane and full shoulder to both east 
and west-bound lanes.  This addition requires 
new spans to be constructed over the basin and 
Schuylkill River on the north and south sides of 
the existing I-78 bridge.  According to Project 
Manager Tricia Hostetter of J.D. Eckman, Inc., 

THE I-78 IMPROVEMENT PROJECT MOVES FORWARD                                                GREGG ADAMS

the construction of the new bridge spans on the 
south side of I-78 will commence in April of 
2021, with the new span on the north side start-
ing soon afterward.  She noted that the Therman 
Madeira Switchback will remain open during the 
construction, with conexes or rail cars to be 
placed on the trail to protect trail users from 
construction hazards overhead.  She stated that 
the project is scheduled to be completed in 2025.   

April 25, 2020 

April 25, 2020 

June 5, 2020 

June 5, 2020 
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On July 2nd, Blue Mountain Wildlife 
received a Public Notice from the U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers announcing 
that the Pennsylvania Department of 
Environmental Protection (the owner of 
the Kernsville Dam Recreation Area) 
had submitted an application for a per-
mit to dredge a portion of the pool of 
the New Kernsville Dam and then to re-
move the New Kernsville Dam.  The no-
tice included a  draft set of plans for 
both phases of the project.  The notice 
stated that the Army Corps is welcom-
ing public comments related to the pro-
ject and plans submitted.  Public com-
ments could be submitted to the Army 
Corps by email (preferred) or by postal 
mail.  The public comment period will 
close on July 31, 2020. 

The plans show that an estimated 
78,000 cubic yards of sediment is pro-
posed to be dredged from the original 
channel of the Schuylkill River from just 
downstream of the locks of the former 
Big Blue Mountain Dam to immediately 
upstream of the New Kernsville Dam.  
The sentiment is to be piped to an im-
poundment area within the Desilting 
Basin south of the current I-78 Bridge 
project work area. 

The dredging is likely to prepare the 
new channel of the Schuylkill River for 
the second phase of the project, the re-
moval of the New Kernsville Dam itself.  
The plans for the removal are similar to 
those presented to Blue Mountain Wild-
life earlier, with 220 feet of dam being 
removed to the downstream water level 
and the remainder being lowered only 
ten feet to meet what will be the final 
grade of the land between Kernsville 
Dam Road and the new course of the 
Schuylkill River. 

T o  l e a r n  m o r e ,  v i s i t  
http://www.bluemountainwildlifestore.
com/new-kernsville-dam-removal.   

PA DEP SUBMITS PLANS TO DREDGE THE KERNY AND THEN REMOVE THE DAM    GREGG ADAMS

BMW Newsletter Staff      Articles:  Gregg Adams, Kerry Grim                                                                                             
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Pictures:  Gregg Adams, Kerry Grim 
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PA DEP SUBMITS PLANS TO DREDGE THE KERNY AND THEN REMOVE THE DAM  (CONTINUED)
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The COVID-19 pandemic has played havoc 
with the fundraising efforts of non-profit organi-
zations everywhere.  While Blue Mountain Wild-
life can operate fairly cheaply, other Hamburg 
non-profits aren’t so lucky.  The Hamburg His-
torical Society’s annual fundraiser was stopped 
before it even started.  So they are now offering a 

HELPING OUT OUR FRIENDS                                                                                                                     GREGG ADAMS

new run of the popular “Home Cooking and Eat-
ing Out”, the combination Pennsylvania Dutch 
Cook Book and History Book.  It’s filled with 
great old Dutch recipes for those who cook and 
great local history for those who don’t.  Well 
worth the $30.  Use the order form below to pur-
chase one (or more) and help out a good cause.  

While it would be easy to say that everything 
will be back to normal this summer and fall and 
that Blue Mountain Wildlife’s usual slate of 
events will continue uninterrupted, the truth of 
the matter is that the COVID-19 pandemic is 
running its unpredictable course and that sched-
uling events that account for the health and safe-
ty of the participants and volunteers running the 
event more than a few days in advance is impos-
sible.  In March, the BMW Race Committee de-
cided to postpone the 2020 BMW Trail Race Se-
ries to September 12th (Bartram Breeze), Octo-
ber 3rd (Mad Dash) and October 24th (Run to 

COMING THIS FALL, MAYBE                                                                                                                       GREGG ADAMS

the Rock) in the hopes that the extra time would 
result in a safer situation in which we could host 
the races.  While the Commonwealth currently 
appears to be emerging from the worst of the 
pandemic, news from other parts of the country 
suggest that the pandemic is not under control 
yet.  As a result, BMW will likely not be schedul-
ing any events for the remainder of the year.  As 
for the BMW Trail Race Series, the BMW Race 
Committee will be making a final determination 
on this year’s races in late August.   Please  check 
the BMW website and Facebook pages for up-
dates as they happen.  Until then, stay safe. 
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THANK YOU TO OUR 
CORPORATE 

SPONSORS  

Kay Greenawalt 
Kay L Greenawalt Ins Agcy Inc 

124 S 3rd St 

Hamburg, PA 19526-1806 




